
   

  
  

Working visit of Alexander Bastrykin to St. Petersburg

 

  

In terms of a working trip to St. Petersburg the Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia
held an operative meeting that covered issues of preparation of the educational institutions of the
Investigative Committee of Russia to the new academic year.

The head of the Investigative Committee of Russia noted that all institutions must be thoroughly
prepared for the educational process and comply with sanitary and epidemiological requirements in
the conditions of the spread of coronavirus infection. Alexander Bastrykin separately noted that
special attention should be paid to competent planning of educational activities of students and their
cultural development.

The meeting also included a discussion of plans for the development of the Cultural Center of the
Investigative Committee of Russia and its role in the formation of future employees of the
Committee.
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In addition, the operational meeting covered the organization of repair work at the St. Petersburg
Academy and the construction of the St. Petersburg Cadet Corps of the Investigative Committee of
Russia.
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